

November 17, 2015

City Council President Brian K. Gomes and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Gomes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a one year **Waiver of Residency** for Timarie Malo, 10 Wilbur's Point Drive, Fairhaven, MA. Ms. Malo is the Librarian-II/Branch Manager at the Casa da Saudade Branch Library. She has been held this position since November, 2014.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request.

Sincerely,

Jona han F. Mitchell

Mayor

JFM/dlr Attachment

cc: Ms. Malo



New Bedford Free Public Library 613 Pleasant Street New Bedford, MA 02740 508-991-6275

http://www.newbedfordlibrary.org

Trustees

Jonathan F. Mitchell, Chair, ex officio
Carl J. Cruz, Vice-Chair
Very Rev. Constantine S. Bebis
Lee Blake
Dr. John Fletcher
Elsie R. Fraga
Fr. Kevin Harrington
Diana Henry
Jill Horton-Simms
Helen Rogers

Library Director Olivia Melo November 13, 2015

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Mayor Mitchell:

I respectfully request placement on the November 24th City Council Agenda for approval of a residency waiver for Timarie Malo, 10 Wilbur's Point Drive, Fairhaven, MA. Ms. Malo is presently Librarian-II/Branch Manager at the Casa da Saudade Branch Library and she holds a Master's in Library and Information Science which is a requirement for this post.

Ms. Malo has been in this position with a waiver since November 25, 2014. She has been managing the branch well, improving its physical layout, working with the community to have the Portuguese patronage return to using this branch.

Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

Olivia Melo Library Director